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SPECIAL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
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3:00 PM 

 

 

  
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
Date / Time:  June 5, 2017 / 3:01 PM 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Mayor Bosse, Councilmember Mirisch, City Manager Mahdi Aluzri, 

Assistant City Manager George Chavez, Recreation and Parks 
Commission Chair Howard Rosoff, Recreation and Parks Commission 
Vice Chair Simone Friedman, Community Services Director Nancy Hunt- 
Coffey, Community Services Assistant Director Pam Shinault, Assistant 
Director of Public Works Patricia Rhay, Recreation Services Manager Teri 
Angel, City Architect Mandana Motahari, Community Services 
Administrator Gisele Grable, Human Services Administrator James Latta, 
Management Analysis Stephanie Harris, Publicist Dana Beesen, 
Secretary Linda Kyriazi 

 PUBLIC:  Recreation and Parks Commissioner Frances Bilak, Victoria 
Talbot Beverly Hills Courier, Beverly Hills Historical Society Robert 
Anderson and Phil Savenick 

 
1) PUBLIC COMMENT 

Members of the public were given the opportunity to directly address the Committee on 
any item listed on the agenda.  
 
None. 
 
 

2) BEVERLY HILLS COMMUNITY DOG PARK UPDATE 
 
Management Analyst Stephanie Harris updated staff on the Beverly Hills Community Dog 
Park after 6 months of operation, providing information on park usage, the registration 
process, the Park Rangers who oversee the site, and Recreation and Parks Commission 
recommendations.    
 
- The trees are maturing offering more shade. 
- Umbrellas are being set up, behind the benches so not to be in the way of patrons nor 

dogs. 
 
It was agreed: 
- Based on Recreation and Parks Commission recommendations, it was agreed to 

extend the current procedures until the end of summer which will have retained the 
test policy for a full year. 

- After September, outreach and discussion on the current Dog Park usage policies and 
continued Park Ranger supervision. 
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- Direct any Park Ranger complaints to James Latta. 
 
 

3) CITY COUNCIL PRIORITY – MASTER PLAN CITY NEEDS AT LA CIENEGA PARK & 
TENNIS CENTER SITE 
 
Director of Community Services Nancy Hunt-Coffey requested direction on the City 
Council’s Priority of Master Plan City Needs at La Cienega Park & the Tennis Center Site. 
 
Staff was directed to develop another public outreach process to ascertain the community 
needs at this location. 
 
 

4) BEVERLY GARDENS PARK RESTROOM OPTIONS 
 
After decades of usage, the restroom building at Block 13 of the Beverly Gardens Park 
needs to be renovated.  Via the City’s bid process, the accepted lowest bid was $200,000 
more than the proposed budget.   
 
Council Liaisons advised Staff to bring the item for discussion to the June 13, 2017 City 
Council Meeting.   
 
 

5) QR CODE REQUEST 
 
Members of the Beverly Hills Historical Society Robert Anderson and Phil Savenick, 
provided a demo of their QR project that when activated on your phone, the QRCode 
would show old photos and information at certain City locations.  This could be used in 
collaboration with the Beverly Hills Public Art application. 
 
The members requested approval to test two sites:  Beverly Gardens Park and Will Rogers 
Park. 
The Liaisons directed Staff to bring the information to the June 13, 2017 City Council Study 
Session. 
 
 

6) ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
Date / Time:  June 5, 2017/ 4:12 PM 


